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USDA Reminds Farmers, Ranchers and Forest 
Managers of Approaching Deadline for Prospective 
Customer Survey 
Are you a farmer, rancher or forest manager? Please share 
your vital feedback with USDA by taking a nationwide survey 
at farmers.gov/survey! The survey is completely anonymous, 
will take about 10 minutes to complete, is available in multiple 
languages, and will be open until March 31, 2023. The survey 
focuses on gathering feedback about the Farm Service Agency, 
Natural Resources Conservation Service and Risk Management 
Agency. 

All farmers, ranchers and forest managers are encouraged to take the survey. USDA would 
especially like to hear from prospective customers: those who don’t know about USDA or 
have yet to work with USDA, and those who were unable to participate in the past. The survey 
will help USDA enhance support, improve programs and services, increase access, and 
advance equity for new and existing customers. 

 

Subscribe to Receive Email and Text Alerts on 
USDA Urban Ag Opportunities in Maryland 
Did you know you can subscribe to receive free email and text message updates from USDA 
related to urban agriculture and innovative production here in Maryland? 

https://fsa.usda.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.nrcs.usda.gov/wps/portal/nrcs/site/national/home/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://rma.usda.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/34ee1d6#link_2
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/34ee1d6#link_2
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/34ee1d6#link_3
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/34ee1d6#link_3
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/34ee1d6#link_6
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/34ee1d6#link_1
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/34ee1d6#link_1
http://www.farmers.gov/survey?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Whether you’re scrolling through emails on your break or checking a text message between 
tasks, USDA wants to keep you posted on the latest news in urban agriculture and innovative 
production. Subscribe now to receive emails and text messages about important program 
information, eligibility requirements and deadlines from the Farm Service Agency (FSA), 
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS), and Risk Management Agency (RMA) 
related to urban agriculture, specifically in Maryland? 

You can sign up for email alerts by visiting farmers.gov/subscribe (select “MD – Urban 
Agriculture and Innovative Production”) Urban agriculture is one of the many topics available 
to producers. If you subscribe online, you can also sign up for information on other topics, 
including disaster assistance, conservation programs, crop insurance and farm loans. 
Participants may unsubscribe at any time. 

 

 

USDA Expands Farmers.gov to Include Farm 
Records 
Producers with farmers.gov accounts can now access farm records and maps online, the 
latest self-service feature added to the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) website. 

You can quickly and easily access your land information in real time by desktop computer, 
tablet or phone. Capabilities include: 

• View, print and export detailed farm records such as cropland, base acres, 
yields, CRP acres, land ownership details, and much more; 

• View, print and export farm/tract maps that can be provided to lenders, 
chemical or fertilizer providers, and FSA for reporting acreage and crop 
insurance agents; and 

• Export common land unit (field) boundaries as ESRI shapefiles. 

The ability to access these records on demand without a visit to the service center saves you 
time and money. 

Farmers.gov now includes the most popular functionalities from FSAFarm+, the FSA portal for 
producers, while providing enhanced functionality and an improved user experience. A new 

http://farmers.gov/subscribe?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


enhancement expands the scope of accessibility to include farmers and ranchers who are 
members of an entity, as well as people with a power of attorney form (FSA-211) on file with 
FSA. 

Managing USDA Business Online 

Using farmers.gov, producers, entities and those acting on their behalf can also: 

• View, upload, download, and e-sign conservation documents. 
• Request financial assistance, including submitting a program application. 
• View and submit conservation requests. 
• View technical references and submit questions. 
• Access information on current and past conservation practices, plans and 

contracts. 
• Report practice completion and request practice certification. 
• View farm loan and interest information (producers only). 

Future plans include adding the ability to import and view other shapefiles, such as precision 
agriculture planting boundaries. 

To access your information, you’ll will need a USDA eAuth account to login to farmers.gov. 
After obtaining an eAuth account, producers should visit farmers.gov and sign into the site’s 
authenticated portal via the Sign In/Sign Up link at the top right of the website. Google 
Chrome, Mozilla Firefox or Microsoft Edge are the recommended browsers to access the 
feature. 

In addition to the self-service features available by logging into farmers.gov, the website also 
has ample information on USDA programs, including pandemic assistance, farm loans, 
disaster assistance, conservation programs and crop insurance. Recently, USDA updated the 
navigation and organization of the site as well as added some new webpages, including “Get 
Involved,” “Common Forms,” and “Translations.” Learn more about these changes. 

 

USDA Develops Simplified Direct Loan Application 
to Improve Customer Service 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) has developed a simplified direct loan application 
to provide improved customer experience for producers applying for loans from the Farm 
Service Agency (FSA). The simplified direct loan application enables producers to complete a 
more streamlined application, reduced from 29 to 13 pages. Producers will also have the 
option to complete an electronic fillable form or prepare a traditional, paper application for 
submission to their local FSA farm loan office. The paper and electronic versions of the form 
will be available starting March 1, 2023.  

https://www.eauth.usda.gov/home/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/sign-in?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/get-involved?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/get-involved?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/working-with-us/common-forms?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/translations?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.farmers.gov/blog/growing-farmersgov/streamlining-how-you-find-information-farmersgov?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Approximately 26,000 producers submit a direct loan application to the FSA annually, but 
there is a high rate of incomplete or withdrawn applications, due in part to a challenging and 
lengthy paper-based application process. Coupled with the Loan Assistance Tool released in 
October 2022, the simplified application will provide all loan applicants access to information 
regarding the application process and assist them with gathering the correct documents 
before they begin the process. This new application will help farmers and ranchers submit 
complete loan applications and reduce the number of incomplete, rejected, or withdrawn 
applications.   

In October 2022, USDA launched the Loan Assistance Tool, an online step-by-step guide that 
provides materials to help an applicant prepare their farm loan application in one tool. Farmers 
can access the Loan Assistance Tool by visiting farmers.gov/farm-loan-assistance-tool and 
clicking the ‘Get Started’ button. The tool is built to run on any modern browser like Chrome, 
Edge, Firefox, or the Safari browser. A version compatible with mobile devices is expected to 
be available by the summer. It does not work in Internet Explorer.    

The simplified direct loan application and Loan Assistance Tool are the first of multiple farm 
loan process improvements that will be available to USDA customers on farmers.gov in the 
future. Other improvements that are anticipated to launch in 2023 include:   

• An interactive online direct loan application that gives customers a paperless 
and electronic signature option, along with the ability to attach supporting 
documents such as tax returns.   

• An online direct loan repayment feature that relieves borrowers from the 
necessity of calling, mailing, or visiting a local Service Center to pay a loan 
installment.  

USDA provides access to credit to approximately 115,000 producers who cannot obtain 
sufficient commercial credit through direct and guaranteed farm loans. With the funds and 
direction Congress provided in Section 22006 of the Inflation Reduction Act, USDA took action 
in October 2022 to provide relief to qualifying distressed borrowers while working on making 
transformational changes to loan servicing so that borrowers are provided the flexibility and 
opportunities needed to address the inherent risks and unpredictability associated with 
agricultural operations.   

Soon, all direct loan borrowers will receive a letter from USDA describing the circumstances 
under which additional payments will be made to distressed borrowers and how they can work 
with their FSA local office to discuss these options. Producers can explore all available 
options on all FSA loan options at fsa.usda.gov or by contacting their local USDA Service 
Center. 

 

 

 
 

 

http://www.farmers.gov/farm-loan-assistance-tool?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.usda.gov/media/press-releases/2022/10/18/usda-provides-payments-nearly-800-million-assistance-help-keep?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd30f6c5695cb4a802bf208db09200454%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C638113805350234603%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&reserved=0&sdata=%2BPs4yNzetnZVG%2BrlysrhFZ0b5B3IFF5n5EHRloQ5M7U%3D&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2F%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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